
MINUTES OF THE WOMEN’S CLUB MEETING
SUNSHINE COUNTRY CLUB ESTATES

NOVEMBER 17, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 9 A.M. by President, Vicky Krueger.

First time attendees were Marlene Parker, Pat L’Heureux, Katie Grimm, Carrie 
Marvin and Lisa Ellicott.

Secretary, Karen Baase, read the minutes of the October 20, 2023 minutes and the 
minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer, Dee Novak, reported a beginning balance of $19,786.70 and ending 
balance of $20,556.58.  Approved and filed for audit.

Jill Ventrillo, Activity Director, and committee chairs reported on the following 
upcoming activities:

December 8th – Bake and Craft Sale.  Donations of baked goods and raffle items are
needed.

December 14th – Dr. Bruce Leibert and his entourage will be presenting a “Snoopy 
Christmas”.

December 22nd -Valley Voices will sing.  Donations are appreciated and will go for 
scholarships to High School students.

Christmas Dinner will be $5.00.  Everyone is asked to bring a dish.  There will be a 
sign-up sheet in the hall.

Pam Lacy reported on Christmas caroling.  She is calling it “Rolling Carolers” as 
the carolers will be riding in golf carts.  Happy hour will be at four with a golf cart 
parade at five.

ANNOUNCEMENTS:

Beth Parrish has volunteered to take updated pictures for the website.  (A 
correction of this was made after the meeting.   Women’s Club will host a 
committee to organize and take resident pictures.  Beth will then update them on 
the SEPO website).

Six pool chairs are being repaired.



There will be a two boxes in the library.  One is for donations to “Toys and Tots”.
Toys may be wrapped and tagged for a boy or girl and age.  The other box is for 
donations of canned or dry goods to go to a local children’s home and Loaves and 
Fishes.

Vickie Jones and Bev McIntosh have volunteered to do the purchasing for 
Women’s Club.

Vicky Krueger stated that when you have an event in the hall, it is important that 
hall rules be adhered to.  Also there have been some items missing from the freezer 
so precautions may have to be taken in the future.  It was suggested that any person
reserving the hall be given a copy of hall rules.  Research will be done to see if 
written rules exist or need to be created.

The meeting waas adjourned at 9:59 A.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Karen Baase, Secretary


